       The joint Parish Council for East and West Orchard with Margaret Marsh

The minutes for the 149th meeting held on Tuesday 15th May 2018 at Manston Village Hall.
These Minutes do not constitute a true record until ratified at the next meeting of the Parish Council

Present:    Cllr T Craven (Chairman), Cllr Mrs L Stranger (Vice Chairman), 

 Cllr Mrs V Stokes and Cllr M Bone
In attendance: P Knott (Clerk), District Cllr Mrs J Westbrook and twelve members of the public.

Apologies:  Cllr B Dawe-Lane and County Cllr Graham Carr-Jones
These Minutes do not constitute a true record until ratified at the next meeting of the Parish Council

Declaration of Interests- There were no declarations of interest

107. Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting held on Tuesday 20th February 2018
Cllr Mrs Stranger proposed “that the minutes of the meeting held on 20th February 2018 should be approved as a correct record of that meeting" Cllr Bone seconded and the vote was unanimous.

108. Matters arising from the meeting held on the 20th February 2018.
   a. Call Box West Orchard

   b. Call Box East Orchard
Quotes for painting the two boxes range from £500-00p to £600-00p, signage on the boxes will also need to be replaced, Clerk to obtain quotation. 

Cllr Bone proposed “that expenditure of £500-00p should be approved for the painting of the two boxes using paint provided by the Parish Council to B/T specification.  Cllr Stranger seconded and the vote was unanimous

Possible future uses for the boxes was then considered, with the installation of defibrillators the option preferred by the members of the public present. The Chairman stressed that fund raising for the purchase and installation of defibrillators will have to be community led, with the Parish Council responsible for the current and ongoing maintenance of the boxes.       
109. Highway Matters
a. Potholes and road resurfacing in East and West Orchard
Roger Bell DCC highways was present and informed the meeting that the post winter backlog of 700 reported potholes has now been reduced to 400. Four crews are in action to reduce the current backlog. 

East orchard potholes have been marked up to provide identification for the repair gang. The larger areas of road surface requiring attention in West Orchard will be planed out by a machine and then reinstated with tarmac this summer, with the entire length of road through the village has been identified for surface dressing next year.  

Minutes for the meeting held on 15th May 2018 continued-
110. To consider the following items of correspondence and to make recommendations thereon:-

a. NDDC Electoral Services- Charging for the administration of Town and Parish Council elections and bi-elections.

District Cllr Jane Westbrook informed the meeting that any charge incurred will not be due for payment until the following Financial Year and can then be included in the Precept. 
       b. Dorset and Somerset Air Ambulance- Letter of thanks for grant award

       c. Citizens Advice Bureau- Letter of thanks for grant award

111. Finance
a. Arrangements for the Internal Audit for the FY 2017-2018
Cllr Bone proposed “that Mr Robin Smith of Gillingham should be appointed as the Internal Auditor for the FY 2017 –2018 annual accounts”. Cllr Mrs Stokes seconded and the vote was unanimous.

b. To complete the Annual Governance Statement- Section 1 on the Annual Return and the Accounting Statement, Section 2 of the Annual Return
The items listed in Section 1 of the Annual Return to the External Auditor were considered individually by members, with the Chairman obtaining members consent prior to continuing compliance by answering yes in the appropriate boxes.

Cllr Bone proposed “that the Chairman should complete and sign section 1 of the Annual Return to declare that the Council’s financial affairs have been dealt with in a proper manner during the previous financial year". Cllr Mrs Stranger seconded and the vote was unanimous.
Cllr Bone then proposed “that the Chairman should sign section 2 of the Annual Return” Cllr Mrs Stranger seconded and the vote was unanimous.
      c. To approve the following payments:-         

        (i) Insurance Premium for the FY 2016-2017@£187-68p        

       (ii) DAPTC Subscription@£p            

             (iii) Manston Village Hall@£14-00p  

(iv) Payroll administration@£40-00p 
       (v) DAPTC- Delegate attendance at Annual Conference@£70-00p
Cllr Bone proposed “that the items listed above should be approved for payment” Cllr Mrs Stokes seconded and the vote was unanimous.
112. Matters Pertinent- 
   a. Planning Application 2/ 2018/ 0508 Convert redundant storage building into 1 no dwelling and demolish an agricultural building at Great House Farm East Orchard. - Previously circulated by email for member’s comments, no objections raised 

Minutes for the meeting held on 15th May 2018 continued-

112- Matters Pertinent continued-

   b. Fontmell Magna Neighbourhood Plan - Item of information, previously circulated to members by email.
Date of Next Meeting- Tuesday 21st August 2018 at 7.30pm
Closure-The meeting closed at 8.15pm

Signed__________________________________.     Date__________________________

                                    Chairman

